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TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

Thursday, September 4, 2025 

Workshop 

 

 

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building 

with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred Herman, Richard 

DeLong, Police Chief William McEllroy, Manager/Secretary/Treasurer Monica Flower, 

Assistant Secretary Margaret Wursta, Roadmaster Michael Quick and local residents. 

The attendance roster is on file with the secretary. 

 

AN EXECUTIVE SESSION WAS HELD ON THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 4, 2025 

AT 2:30PM, TO DISCUSS PERSONNEL 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 3:04 P.M. followed 

by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

General Discussion: 

 

- Gene Schappell presented the opportunity to enter an agreement with the 

Patriotic Order Sons of America (POSA), for the yearly maintenance of the 

Monument along Hex Highway in front of the Tilden Elementary school. The 

Township would be responsible for digging the area around the Monument for 

the POSA to place a border, landscape fabric and stone. The cost of these 

items would be the responsibility of the Township. The Township will also 

need to repair the cement and brick, and replace the small flags flown as 

needed. The POSA will donate one American flag per year and provide 

maintenance of the site. 

 

A Motion was made by Gene Schappell and seconded by Richard Delong to enter an 

agreement with the Patriotic Sons of America (PSOA), to maintain the Monument 

along Hex Highway in front of the Tilden Elementary School. Upon roll call 

Schppell, Herman and DeLong voted yes. 

 

- The Supervisors and Township Manager Monica Flower resumed the Zoning 

Ordinance Draft with definitions E – L, stopping at Livestock.  

 

RECESS 4:06 P.M. 

RECONVENE 4:12 P.M. 

 

RECESS 5:13 P.M. 

RECONVENE 5:18 P.M. 

 

Public Participation:   

 

- Dale Keener stated he believes there had been a lack of communication 

between the Planning Commission and the Board of Supervisors. He explained 

how the Planning Commission, with the assistance of the Township Engineer, 

came to their recommendation of the presented Zoning Ordinance Draft. The 

Board entered brief discussion with Mr. Keener to explain their reason of 

performing their own in-depth review.  

 

A Motion was made by Richard DeLong and seconded by Gene Schappell to adjourn the 

meeting at 5:51 P.M. Upon roll call Schappell, Herman and DeLong voted yes. 

 

ATTEST:  

 

Monica Flower 

Tilden Township 
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Secretary/Manager/Treasurer 


